Summary from PACT meeting (18th April 2019)
SPRA committee members Helen Martin and Daniella Winterburn attended the PACT meeting on 18th April 2019, along with councillor Liz Brown. The police officers present were Katie Lawrence and Steve Bell 

Updates from the police were:
Break-ins: the officers attending the meeting were not aware of any recent break ins in the area.
Speeding concerns on Potter's Bank - Two speed checks have been carried out so far and 24/418 cars coming out of the city centre were found to be traveling at >35 MPH, and 8/268 of cares driving towards the city centre. Warning notices have been sent to all. A further speed check is planned.
Dangerous parking on the Sheraton Park estate - this has resolved following the police issuing a 'Notice to motorists' if a vehicle is committing an offence (e.g parking within 10 metres of a junction or causing an obstruction). Residents are advised to contact the police again should problems re-occur.


Issues raised were:
Noise from students walking past houses - this could be reported to the police but would be considered low priority so it is highly unlikely the police would be able to respond whilst the noise is being made, and even if they did respond very quickly the arrival of the police apparently often results in an increase in noise levels so is not particularly beneficial.
Noise from HMOs - encouraged to report any antisocial noise by phoning 101. Police will attend typically within a 30 minute - 2 hour time frame and it will then be flagged to Rebecca Carey (XXX _ INSERT ROLE) who will visit the property and issue a formal warning if appropriate.

The dates for the next meetings were confirmed as:
· Wednesday 15th May 2019
· Thursday 13th June 2019
· Thursday 25th July 2019
· Thursday 22nd August 2019
All at 6pm in the Community Room in Ustinov College.
